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Hiawatha Public Library




Library Board of Trustees Meeting

Location: Glenn Schminke Community Room

Date: April 9, 2013

Call to Order: 7:02 pm

A. Call to Order – Roll Call

Present: Dian Boysen, Janet Libe, Brenda Powers, and Deb Connerly. Absent: Matt Dunbar.  Also present: Marty Bruns, City Councilman and Jeaneal Weeks, Director

B. Public Forum

The Public Forum was opened at 7:04 pm.  No visitors were present, therefore the Public Forum was closed at 7:04 pm.

C. Approval of Agenda

Brenda Powers made a motion to accept the agenda and Dian Boysen seconded. The motion was carried.

D. Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the March meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Deb Connerly seconded and the motion was carried.

E. Old Business

1. Possible Library Levy

Jeaneal Weeks and Deb Connerly visited the Marion Library Board meeting on Monday, April 8. Bob Pasicznyuk, Cedar Rapids Library Director was visiting with the Marion Board to present information about Cedar Rapids placing  a Library Levy on the November ballot. If Marion and Hiawatha were also considering placing a levy on the ballot, this would create a unified front for voters. Points of the conversation included:

· Approximately 200 Hiawatha signatures would be needed by early August.  The board is primarily responsible for getting these signatures. We could use our Farmer’s Market and Hog Wild Days to solicit votes.  Signatures cannot be solicited at the library building.

· We would seek the maximum allowed .27 rate which would generate approximately $80,000 in revenue. Funds would be used for additional staff, upgrading facilities, library materials and other operating expenses.

· Marty Bruns advised us of how we would need to place this before the City Council.  Our building architectural plans are included in the current CIP 5 year plan, but actual brick and mortar are not.

The decision to seek the library levy was tabled until our May meeting.

2. City of Palo Contract

We have not heard back from Palo regarding the proposed contract.

F. New Business
There was no new business.

G. Librarians Report

1.  Monthly Reports – Noteworthy items are that self check has grown to now be 57%. This is a huge help allowing staff to meet more patron needs. The average daily circulation is slightly lower this past month.

2.  Bills – Bills for the month of March were reviewed. Janet Libe made a motion to pay the bills.  Dian Boysen seconded and the motion carried.

3.  Anticipated Expenditures 

Windows will be washed. 

Carpets are to be cleaned as part of the contract. 

The community room will be painted.  Chair rails will also be installed in the community room. 

4.  Library News 

· The City of Robins contract was presented. Doug Raber, Marion Library Director, has been rewriting this contract. It will be ready for approval next month.

· The three metro libraries will be collaborating for their staff training day this coming November 11.

· Alicia has started her school visits to promote the Summer Reading Program.  Themes are: Dig Into Reading, children; Beneath the Surface, teens; and Groundbreaking Reads, adults. 

· There will be a coin drive for National Library Week.

· Volunteer Recognition will be held April 22

· Molly reports the crochet club is 16 people strong.

· The Outloud Series in June is gaining momentum.  Ann Patchet, Gillian Flynn, and Dennis Lehane will be the guests for the free events to be held at the Hotel at Kirkwood.  

H. General Discussion
None at this time.

I. Presidents Report

None at this time. 

J.  Adjournment
Deb Connerly made a motion to adjourn at 7:47 pm and Dian Boysen seconded.  The motion was carried.






